
 

CSS GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
 

September 5, 2023 
 
Officers present: Monica Valparaiso, Tom Horton, Sherry Anderson 
 
Board Members present: Donna Stewart, Laura Schavone, George McMullen, Ann 
Meeuwenberg, Ed Norris 
 
Unknown number of members present. 
 
A quorum was declared by Monica Valparaiso. 
 
Bill DeForrest led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Vice President, Monica Valparaiso, called the meeting to order. 
 
Tony Schavone’s condition was discussed. Karen Debartolomeis had fallen and broke 
her leg. Bob Kump has passed away and his service will be held on September 23rd. 
The time will be determined later. 
 
Donna Stewart introduced the visitors, Steve Christopher and Ed and Becky Reed.  
 
A motion was made to waive the reading of the minutes for last month’s meeting. It was 
a unanimous vote to waive the reading. 
 
Membership Secretary, Sherry Anderson, reported that there were no new members, 
but our current count is 82. She went over the revised bylaws. We changed the 
positions and duties of the bylaws. A motion was made to approve the changes and 
was approved. There were no objections.  
 
Treasurer, Tom Horton, gave the bank balance and the financial report on our car show 
which was held on August 19, 2023. Tom also talked about our dues which are due this 
month. The dues will be $60.00 for one person and $105.00 for a couple. 
 
Vice President, Monica Valparaiso, talked about the Reno Car Show and the other car 
shows that will be available. Brochures are on the front table.  



 
Charity Representative, Will Grohmann, said that we will not be supporting any charities 
this year, but we will continue to collect pull tabs for the Ronald McDonald House. 
 
Care and Kindness, Jean Pence, gave the names of the September birthdays. We had 
lots of birthdays this month and sang Happy Birthday to all the September birthdays. 
Couples celebrating anniversaries in September were not present. 
 
Joe Orrico, NCCC Governor, was absent. 
 
Webmaster, Douglas Mariani, was absent. 
 
Debbie Ruby, Newsletter Editor, was absent. Check out the newsletter on our website. 
Please email pictures to Rubypics@aol.com. There is no cost to put an ad in the 
newsletter, so if you have something to sell, please let her know.  
 
Michael Douglas, a photographer, took lots of pictures at the car show and he will have 
the pictures available on his Website to sell. 
 
Ann Meeuwenberg is working on the banquet which will be held in January 2024.   
 
The next parking lot event will be held at the La Habra Bowl on September 16th at 10 
am. 
 
There were three $15.00 winners and various prizes for the Raffle. 
 
Dinner raffle was won by Richard Cheek.  
 
Keith Huff won the Clean Car Award. 
 
Yummy goodies were provided by Linda Norris and Ann Meeuwenberg. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Sandy McMullen 
Substitute Secretary 


